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By fax
Friday, February 17th, 2006
Mr. Albert J.  Lafferty

President

Fort Providence Metis Council

P.O. Box 319 

Fort Providence, NT
X0E 0L0

Dear Mr. Lafferty,

The Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (“Review Board”) received your letter addressed to Martin Haefele, dated February 13th, 2006 regarding consultation efforts involving the Northwest Territories Métis Nation.
To date, the efforts that the Review Board has undertaken to involve aboriginal persons and organizations in this environmental assessment have been broad in nature and have not been specifically focused on any one individual or organization.  The Review Board has been distributing information regarding the environmental assessment to a wide range of interested parties.  Membership on the distribution list is open to any person or organization who wishes to be on it.
The Review Board’s environmental assessment process is a very open one, which permits a large number of voices to be heard.  However, it is acknowledged that a development may potentially affect parties in unequal ways.  In determining the significance of potential environmental impacts from a development, the Review Board, must among other thing, give consideration to the geographical range of the impact, as well as the impact’s magnitude.  In practice, this means that the Review Board has to decide how much weight the evidence brought forward by individuals and organizations about potential environmental impacts receives.

As you probably are aware, the Review Board is intending to hold a community hearing in Hay River on February 28, 2006, to hear from any members of the public who have concerns about Paramount’s proposed undertaking.  Persons or organizations who believe that they may be impacted by the undertaking are strongly encouraged to attend to ensure that the Review Board “scopes” the assessment correctly.   It is hoped that you and other members of the Fort Providence Métis Council can come to this event to speak about your concerns regarding Paramount’s undertaking, as well as the Review Board’s assessment of it. 
If you have any further questions or concerns regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at your convenience at pduxbury@mveirb.nt.ca or (867) 766-7062.  I am taking over Martin Haefele’s responsibilities on this environmental assessment as he will be engaged with other tasks.  Any further correspondence should be directed towards me in future.
Yours truly,
(Original signed by)
Patrick Duxbury
Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT  X1A 2N7 Phone: 867-766-7050  Fax: 867-766-7074 Web Site: www.mveirb.nt.ca
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